
 

 

 

Mono County Child Abuse Prevention Council 
Zoom Meeting: https://zoom.us/j/94735337144?pwd=WldNZ2dkbit0RFFoMXdsSDkrOERaQT09 

Meeting ID: 947 3533 7144 Passcode: CAPC Phone: 669 900 9128 

March 3, 2021   1:30-3:00 PM 

Minutes 
 

As authorized by Governor Newsom’s Executive Order, N-29-20, dated March 17, 2020, the meeting will be held via teleconferencing with members of the Board attending from separate remote locations.  
The meeting can be accessed Join Zoom Meeting https://zoom.us/j/94735337144?pwd=WldNZ2dkbit0RFFoMXdsSDkrOERaQT09 Meeting ID: 947 3533 7144 Passcode: CAPC Phone: 669 900 9128 

where members of the public shall have the right to observe/listen. If you are interested in submitting public comment on any item on the agenda, or not on the agenda over which the board has jurisdiction, please send 
the written comment to the following email address 24 hours prior to the meeting cpowell@monocoe.org Email sent and received in real time during the meeting will be read and addressed during the meeting, but it is 

highly encouraged that comments be sent in advance of the meeting to ensure they are received and read. This altered format is in observance of recent recommendations by state and local officials that certain 
precautions be taken, including social distancing, to address the threat of COVID-19. 

 
In accordance with the law, the public and Council are hereby given notice that a tape recording of today’s meeting is being made.  This recording is to assist in the completion of the minutes.  It is NOT a transcript of 

the meeting and may be disposed of in 30 days.  The official transcript of this meeting will continue to be the adopted minutes. 
 
 

 

 

CAPC Members Present (6 of 9 members):  Molly DesBaillets, First 5 Mono 

Quorum established     Michelle Raust, Mono County Department of Social Services  

Matthew O’Connor, Wild Iris 

Jazmin Barkley, Mono County Probation 

Jacinda Croissant, Mono County Public Health Department  

DonnaLisa Knowles, Parent and Community Member 

CAPC Members Absent (3 of 9 members): Susi Bains, SHINE 

Kelly Conboy, IMACA  

Sal Montanez, Behavioral Health 

Staff:      Courtney Powell, CAPC Coordinator, Mono County Office of Education  

 

1. Call to Order:  Chair – DonnaLisa Knowles at 1:34PM 

2. Introductions 

3. Public Comment: Members of the public have the opportunity to address the Council on items of interest 

within the jurisdiction of the Council. No Public Comment.  

4. Membership Update:   

a. DonnaLisa Knowles made a motion to accept Salvador Montanez’s letter of resignation. 

Jacinda Croissant Second. All in favor. No abstentions. No further discussion.  Motion passed.  

(Action) 

b. CAPC members reviewed the CAPC Vacancy notice. Molly DesBaillets suggested we place the 

vacancy notice in the local newspapers as a classified ad. (Informational) 

5. Approval of December 2, 2020 Minutes:  Molly DesBaillets made a motion to approve the 

December 2, 2020 Meeting Minutes. Michelle Raust second. All in favor. No abstentions. No discussion.  

Motion passed.  (Action) 
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6. Innovative Partnership Grant and CAP Month Planning: CAPC Members heard an update about 

the Innovative Partnership Grant and information related to CAP Month Planning. The Coordinator 

shared that she was able to purchase the following items with the Innovative Partnership Grant for 

CAP Month; Yard signs in English and Spanish, 50 Child Abuse Reporting Car Magnets, materials to 

enhance the Second Steps social emotional learning toolkit in Spanish and 50 CAP month pins. The 

Coordinator also shared that current CAP month events; April 2nd wear blue day, all April pass the 

pinwheel, Intro to Trauma Informed Care on April 15th and the slag Raising Ceremony on April 23rd via 

Facebook Live Stream. Jacinda Croissant shared that April is also ACE’s and PACE’s Month and she will 

be doing an ACE’s and PACE’s event in April. Details to come at a later date.  (Information) 

7. Child Welfare and Covid-19 pandemic:  Michelle Ruast shared a power point presentation with the 

CAPC members about outcomes and status during the Covid-19 pandemic. (Informational) 

8. Resource Family and Foster Youth Services Updates: CAPC/ FYSCP Coordinator shared an 

update that she is still working on the FYSCP Plan that is due May 28th. With the remaining FYSCP 

fund the Coordinator has partnered with Resilent Colorado to support the EAC’s interest in trauma 

informed schools. Trauma was highlight as the most important training in the need’s assessment 

conducted this fall. This is s two-year contract and we will be bringing a variety of trainings forward. To 

start we will be doing a Trauma informed care schools 4-hour training on March 25th for CAPC and the 

EAC. Lastly, we will be doing an intro to trauma informed care on April 15th that is open to anyone. 

Also with some of FYSCP funds I was able to have 5 people including myself training with a 

Strengthening Families Program. 2 from social services and 2 from Mammoth Elementary school. 

SFP sessions include all the critical core components of effective evidence-based parenting programs 

(CDC, 2008) including: parent and child practice time in the family sessions learning positive 

interactions, communication, and effective discipline. MUSD will begin a pilot of this program in the 

coming weeks as it was recently identified at a SARB meeting that an at-risk family would benefit from 

this program. (Informational)   

9. CAPC Program and Member Updates:  CAPC members and staff have the option to share 

information related to the mission of the CAPC.  (Informational)  

• Molly DesBaillets, First 5 Mono: The First 5 Programs are transitioning into in person. Specifically, 

home-visiting. Staff that are fully vaccinated will be able to go into homes. They will continue with 

virtual visits until everyone is fully vaccinated and based on parents comfort levels.  They were also 

able to verify that First 5 and Safe Kids will be able to hold the 2021 Kindergarten Round Up and 

Health and Safety Fairs outside this year. The link was added to the chat back and if anyone wants to 

participate just send Molly and email.  



 

 

• Michelle Raust, Mono County Department of Social Services: Up date from CDSS. There is a resource out 

there for foster youth, caregivers and former foster youth for crisis management called the Family 

Urgent Response System (FURS) Management. The intent is to provide a service for those in need as a 

different option than calling law enforcement and a more trauma informed approach. There is a 

hotline that is ran by the state to deescalate the situation or dispatch a local FURS staff group to 

provide intervention.  

• Matthew O’Connor, Wild Iris: Matthew shared about the Resiliency Symposium coming up at the end of 

April. CASA has taken the lead on this event. If anyone is interested in getting involved, he suggested 

you reach out o Barbara Keller. Matthew went on to share that he has had to make a tough decision 

and step down from his position with Wild Iris and the CAPC at the beginning of June. If you or 

someone you know is interested, please apply on the Wild Iris website.  

• Jazmin Barkley, Mono County Probation: No Updates.  

• Jacinda Croissant, Mono County Public Health Department: Jacinda shared that she is proud to be in 

Mono County as we have one of the highest vaccination rates in the state. Case rates are low right now 

and should be transitioning into the red tiered. SIDS she still has 4 pack in plays that might need a safe 

sleeping space for an infant. In order to receive one, they must watch a SIDS educational video.  

• DonnaLisa Knowles, Parent and Community Member: No Updates at this time.  

• Courtney Powell, CAPC Coordinator: Reminded all members that Form 700 is due on April 1st and that she 

sent out a Child Abuse Prevention Survey out seeking feedback from members. Ethic will be due this 

summer and she will be sending out a reminder email.   

10. Meeting Schedule for 2020-21:  March 3, 2021; June 2, 2021 from 1:30-3:00PM by Zoom until the 

pandemic is over. (Informational) 

11. Meeting Adjourned at 2:54PM 

 

Note:  If you need disability modification or accommodation in order to participate in this meeting, please contact the Mono County Office of Education at (760) 934-

0031 at least 48 hours prior to the start of the meeting.  Government Code Section 54954.2(a). 


